	


Minutes of the 61st Annual General Meeting of the Members of 

Kent Wildlife Trust 
Charity No: 239992
held at Tyland Barn, Sandling, Maidstone ME14 3BD 

on 21st September 2019 at 11.30am.
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	The Members were welcomed to the 61st Annual General Meeting by President of Kent Wildlife Trust, John Leigh-Pemberton, who chaired the meeting.
Having been duly convened and there being a quorum present, the meeting proceeded to business.



	1. Apologies

	The Chair noted that 30 apologies had been received.


	2. Minutes of the 60th AGM held on Saturday 29th September 2018

	The minutes of the 60th AGM held on Saturday 29th September 2018, which were published on the Trust website and provided in hard copy at the meeting, were approved as a true record, subject to the following change being made:
Item 4 should refer to the Accounts for the year 2017, not 2016.
A Member had been unable to find the minutes on the Trust’s website; Chief Executive Officer, Evan Bowen-Jones, undertook to ensure that the papers were easier to find for future meetings.


	3.  Report on the year by the Chairman, Michael Bax

	The Chairman of the Council, Michael Bax, presented his report to the Members (see the Chairman’s Introduction and Trustees Report here).  
The Chairman made some personal observations about the need for organisations to be better at working together to protect wildlife.  He noted that farmers needed to be in the black to go green; the new cash crop needed to be conservation.  He thanked the Members for their continued and invaluable support of the Trust.

The Chief Executive Officer updated Members with regard to the Wilder Kent campaign and some exciting projects for the Trust.  He acknowledged that the success of the projects was dependent on the support of Members and donors.  See more about the campaign here.


	4. Accounts for the year 2018 presented by the Honorary Treasurer, Nigel Steele

	The Honorary Treasurer, Nigel Steele, presented a summary of the Trustees Annual Report and Financial Statements for the year ended 31st December 2018 (The Accounts).  The Members formally received the Accounts, which were published on the Trust website (here) and abridged copies were available for Members at the meeting.  
The Trust’s financial position was improving and to ensure that income generation continued against a backdrop of tight funding and uncertainty, the Trust needed to find new sources of income.


	5. Election of Members of Council

	a. Members noted that Charlotte Osbourne-Forde and Pauline Bateson had resigned from Council during the financial year.
b. Mike O’Connor and Timothy Simmons retired from Council and did not offer themselves for re-election.

c. The following Trustees retired and were re-elected by a majority show of hands:

Victoria Golding

Nigel Steele

Caroline Jessell

d. Timothy Simmons was co-opted to Council for legal advice in connection with land and tenure.

	6. Appointment of Auditors

	It was RESOLVED
THAT Kreston Reeves LLP be and hereby are re-appointed as the Trust’s auditors until the next Annual General Meeting.


	7. Payment of Trustees

	The Members noted that there had been no payments to Trustees during the financial year.
There being no further business, the meeting closed at 1.10pm
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